FUN IN THE SUN BOCCE MINUTES -- March 14, 2023

The meeting was called to order at 12:32 pm by president Ann Hall, followed by the
Pledge of allegiance.

Secretary report read by Secretary Marcia Zenk it was accepted as read

by Bev Peterson 2nd by Gail Kantz

Treasurers report read by treasurer Frieda Smith with beginning balance of $1492.60,
Debits of $100.00, Deposits $507.00 Ending balance of $ 1899.60. it was accepted as
read by Pat Shingledecker and 2nd by Cindy Thomas.

Committe Reports

Gail Kantz our Tuesday manager reported Cindy Thomas team at 22 wins, Sue Sibiski
at 2l wins, Pat Stabile at |4 wins and Ginny Genest at 9 wins.

Gail also reported the Thursday wins. Marianne Todd at |6, Pat Shingledecker at 14, Ann
Hall at 8 and Gail Leckey/Jan Hellman team at 7 wins.

Social Director Ellie Johnson reported that most events were read in the February
minutes. We have found Luncheon chairpersons for December, Ellie Johnson and
Marion Lloyd, January Luncheon will be Marianne Todd and Bev Peterson.

Don't forget the Pt St Lucie High School Play for June, if you plan to go she needs the
money ($20) by April 28. 2023.

Sunshine, No Report

Spring Festival. Bev Peterson asked you to call or txt her if you have any work changes
We do not need to attend the "food meeting" since we are only selling water and ice
cream. Pal Briggs can come as a fill in if needed.

March 30, is the final Spring Festival Meeting for this season when the amounts each
club will recieve back from their seed money.

NEW BUSINESS Gail Kantz read the By-laws, there is no changes, just some wording
to clear up some items. Some discussion followed.

The new slate of Officers was announced: President- Pat Stabile, Vice President-
Debbie Clarry, Secretary- Sue Bellavance and Frieda Smith will stay our Treasurer.
There were no nominations from the floor. Sandy Dworkin made a motion to accept the
officers and Marianne Todd seconded the motion. A vote was taken all were accepted.
Congraugftions ladies.

All the other committees will stay for the next season. Christmas chairperson for the
Christmas Kids will be Marsha Benedict.

The Annual Luncheon is Friday March 24, at the Twisted Tuna. Since it is a distance
away fry to car pool.

Meeting was adjourned at 12:55pm

Respectfully submitted,

Marcia Zenk, Secretary



